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* * *

><p><strong>Prologue<br>**

Summer woke that morning to brilliant gold sunlight. A yellow sunbeam
streaming across her bedroom floor, illuminating the minute traces of
dust like flecks of gold. She was positively beaming.

Barely registering the cold wooden floor, she gathered her clothes,
sprinted to the bathroom to brush her teeth and have a shower. Five
minutes later, she was dressed in a grey long sleeved top and skirt
with a white lace corset. She brushed her medium black and crimson
hair, pulling it back into a loose ponytail, leaving a pair of long
bangs to frame her face.

The second she was done, Summer bounded back to her room to double
check and triple check her belongings against the list on her scroll.
She's checked last night of course, but looking again soothed her
anxieties.



Excited as she was to be attending Beacon Academy, the weight of the
expectations frayed her nerves on some days. That tiny voice in the
back of her mind always wormed its way into her thoughts.

_It was just fear of the unknown._ Summer told herself. Going to a
new school was always a little daunting, and she'd be fine.

Except, maybe, for when they form teams... and, well, just meeting
other people in general.

"Summer!" A maternal voice called from downstairs, belonging to her
mother Mrs Rose. "April's here!"

"Coming Mum!" Summer sang back happily, slipping on her black boots
and tying a white knee-length cloak around her shoulders.

Before she could even secure a weapon harness to her back, light
footsteps echoed outside her bedroom door and knuckles wrapped
against it. A boy the age of ten opened the door, looking positively
bored and thoroughly annoyed. His shock of red hair still unkempt
from sleep. His name was Vio, and his half-hooded brown eyes met her
shimmering silver orbs.

"Summer, Mum says April's here." He drawled in that weary tone that
only little brothers could manage.

"I said I was coming." Summer muttered mildly in defense, fixing her
collapsed weapon, _Argent Briar_, snugly into the harness on small of
her back.

With a dramatic rolling of the eyes (and head), Vio groaned and
disappeared from her doorway, making his way down stairs with heavy
footfalls. Each growing dimmer as he did.

Summer exhaled, then sucked in a deep breath mentally pumping herself
up for the day. Putting on her best smile, she collected her things
and left for downstairs.

Summer lived on a three bedroom dwelling above a cafe owned by her
mother. The stairs led down to a small landing where the family would
leave their coats and their shoes, beyond that was a small dining
room.

To the immediately left was the register, and the walkway to the
kitchen itself. Straight ahead was the glass door and window, with
the words 'Leaf it to Coffee' in bold white letters. A stylized rose
and stem form the underline and dot point. A smaller version was
imprinted on the front door, and typically only a welcoming mat
rested there. But today a large brown duffer bag sat against the
wall. No doubt belonging to April.

Peering out the window, Summer could see the main water channel for
Mount Glenn, and on the other side was the sky-piercing tower of
Merlot Industries Research center. Mrs Rose often joked it was Mount
Glenn's answer to Beacon tower, and its shadow would often form a
nice shade for customers from afternoon sun as an added bonus.

"Over here please, V."

Mr Rose, Vio (who looked like a small male version of their mother)



and a teenaged girl were organizing the room, pushing chairs and
tables in place. Setting place cloths, numbers and cutlery as they
went.

The teenager was April Cot. Her pixie cut the colour of ash, and she
wore an apricot orange shirt, dark orange pants and a thin belt. A
bronze pocket watch dangled off her belt with a thin brass chain, and
a stylized fruit embezzled on the front. It must fallen out of
April's pants pocket while she labored. A near black short sleeved
trench coat completed the ensemble. She was lean with heavily defined
muscles and a stern jaw.

"There we are." Mrs Rose said, dusting her hands off and nodding
appreciatively at April who returned with a grin. "Thank you April,
you're such a dear."

"It's no problem at-" April started to smile, but her eyes flickered
to the landing door where Summer waved shyly at her. "Summy!"

She practically bounded over, crushing Summer in a bear hug and
lifting the smaller girl off the ground.

"Rilli!" Summer cheered back, straining under the hug but trying her
best to return it. Her bags lay temporarily forgotten at their
feet.

Over April's shoulder, Summer caught Mrs Rose chortling and Vio
overacting a gag.

"Someone's excited for the big day," Mrs Rose said, smiling politely.
April slung an arm over Summer's shoulder, grinning broadly at
her.

"Of course! It's not every day you get to go to Beacon with your best
friend!"

"Sorry I wasn't up earlier to help you Mum," Summer muttered, ducking
out from April's grasp.

"I-"

"Oh I heard you pacing all night sweetheart. You needed a sleep-in.
Now, how about a spot of breakfast before you two catch the train to
Vale?"

"Yes please!" All three children said in sync.

In half an hour, all four of them sat down to a table with helpings
of scrambled eggs, bacon, sausages, juice, coffee and buttered toast.
April happily chattering away about how many crazy adventures they
would get up to while at Beacon, making grandiose motions while
spinning tales of heroism and bravery. Summer agreed that their time
would be exciting, but quietly insisted she wanted to see everyone
else's weapons. Mrs Rose however insisted the people wielding those
weapons were worth meeting too. Vio remained silent, a grumpy pout
playing across his expression which only grew more pronounced as
breakfast dragged on. and Summer had a fairly good idea why.

Her little brother didn't want her to leave. As much of a little hell
raiser Vio liked to be, he really missed his sister those days she



went to Watchpoint Academy in Vale's City. She'd come home every
weekend and he'd never admit it, but he missed having Summer around.
It couldn't be helped, unfortunately, but it did little to provide
either sibling with solace.

"Have you girls got everything? Books, clothes - Weapons! Can't
forget those!" After clearing away breakfast, Mrs Rose fussed over
Summer's cloak and the small rose-shaped pins that kept it clipped to
her dress.

"We have everything Mama." Summer reassured, returning her mother's
kind smile while pulling her cloak aside, revealing the harness and
_Argent Briar_ resting comfortably at her back.

April opened her overcoat, showing the two silver pistols holstered
to her ribs. "All set and ready Mrs Rose."

"Good good," Mrs Rose nodded, still fussing over her daughter's
clothes, then pulling her oldest child into a warm hug and kissed her
crown. "I'll miss you sweetheart."

"I'll miss you too mum. I'll call when I get there, okay?" Summer
said, parting from her and hoisting up her travel bag. Mrs Rose
placed a hand on April's shoulder.

"You be careful too, April. Take care of each other, won't you?"

"Of course."

The two teenagers left, waving back at Mrs Rose who flipped the
closed sign to open. Two patrons were waiting outside
already.

Summer and April casually skipped and strove towards the overpass
respectively, their eyes set on the station hidden in the shadow of
Merlot's Research building. The trains ran underground and would
deposit their passengers at another underground hub in Vale's Central
Business Districts. Only a few blocks away from the airbuses to
Beacon.

"You didn't have to pick me up, you know?" Summer said casually, her
silvery eyes beaming appreciatively. "I thought we agreed to meet at
the station?"

"I managed to get an earlier flight from Atlas. And I didn't wanna
get called out for loitering like a lost soul." April explained
shrugging lightly and slinging her bag over her other shoulder. A
smile split her face. "Besides, I couldn't wait to tell you all the
cool stuff I'd seen up north."

"I think you just wanted a free breakfast." Summer teased lightly,
with the smallest trace of a smirk. April's expression or body
language made no attempt to deny the half-joking accusation.

"What's it like?" Summer prodded excitedly with rapt
attention.

"Completely wicked! I met a huntress, right? She was missing an arm -
but built a mechanical arm with a dust-grenade launcher attached, and
dust-coated knuckles for melee. Designed the entire thing herself."



April said, using her own arm to demonstrate the intricacies of the
weapon.

Summer listened in amazement at all the technical innovations Atlas
seemed to accumulate. It came as no surprise, they were considered
the foremost expert of technological achievement in the world. And
hearing April speak gave her ideas about _Argent Briar_ too. They
became so enraptured by their back and forth, neither girl registered
arriving at the train station, or the crowd to get on the train.

* * *

><p>"C'mon Jin, you gotta help me!"<p>

Taiyang pleaded, leaning over the breakfast table slightly with his
best set of puppy dog eyes.

His older cousin remained silent, focused on the task of methodically
cutting his pancake stack and eating them with slow, deliberate
chewing. Pausing every three or four mouthfuls for a sip of black
coffee. His eyes occasionally flickered up to meet Taiyang's, and the
corner of his mouth would twitch into a lopsided smirk.

Jin was five years older than Taiyang, and at twenty two was fully
fledged huntsmen. Like Taiyang, they both wore bright blonde hair and
wide lilac eyes. Traits they inherited from their mothers, who were
sisters.

Unlike Taiyang however, Jin's skin was pasty, his frame was lithe and
wiry and his straight chin-length hair was tied back in a short
tail.

By contrast, Taiyang was very tanned. Even more so than usual since
he spent yesterday at the park with their pet corgi, Vier, soaking in
the autumn sun. He was stockier, with an ideal boxer's build, and his
hair was short and wavy.

Right now, they sat in the living room of Jin's two bedroom apartment
in Vale's central business district. The walls were adorn with
landscape artworks, plaques. On the mantle piece sat a large
champion's trophy with 'Vale Regional Champion' etched in the plaque,
and a photo frame below it. A picture of Taiyang wearing a bloody
grin and swollen right eye, the trophy raised in his right hand and
the official lifting his cast-bound left to proclaim his
victory.

Starting today, Taiyang was going to attend Beacon Academy. The same
Combat School his dear cousin graduated from a year ago, and was
irritatingly reluctant to shed any light on his experiences.

Jin had insisted they sit together and eat a proper homemade
breakfast, where Taiyang tried to use the opportunity to weasel tips
and tricks out of his older cousin. Alas, so far it didn't seem to be
working.

"You're not going to help, are you?" Taiyang finally surmised,
slumping back into his chair and poking helplessly as his own
breakfast with a fork.

"I never said that," Jin finally stated in a cool nonchalant tone,



folding his knife and fork of the china dinner plate. "I haven't said
anything."

"_Please_." Taiyang pleaded again, leaning over the table once more.
"What was the point of going to Beacon if you weren't gonna share the
juicy gossip?"

"Because going to Beacon is likeâ€¦ going to a movie you really wanna
see. Remember that last Spruce Willis movie you wanted to see?"
Taiyang nodded once, sitting back down with narrowed skeptical eyes.
Somehow this analogy was going to ring hollow, he just knew it.

"How happy would you feel if I'd watched it first, and spoiled that
entire movie for you? You'd be pretty vexed. Beacon's not just a
school, Tai. It's your own adventure and I'd rather you write it than
me telling you how to live it."

"It's not the same, Jin," Taiyang complained in a deadpan, folding
his arms. "A movie's been and gone in two hours, this is next four
years of my life we're talking about. I want to at least have some
warning about what's gonna happen. I mean, you can't tell me about
forming teams or anything like that?"

Jin leaned back in his chair, sighing heavily and downing the rest of
his lukewarm coffee then cleared his throat. "Okay. I don't want you
end up with some bag of jerks I did. So I'll tell you this, and only
this: When they chuck you into the Emerald Forest, the first person
you see in initiation is your partner for the four years. And the
objective you complete is what determines which other pair serves as
your other teammates."

"What?!" Taiyang practically screamed, eyes bulging in panic. "As in
- I'll be stuck with them for my entire time at Beacon?! Can I
appeal?"

"Calm down. Calm down. I know it sounds bad - Trust me, I had the
same reaction - but when you think about it, it's very easy to get
around." Jin paused, reconsidering his words. "Somewhat."

Taiyang stared down at his breakfast, leaning his chin on his palm as
he poked the pancake stack again. It was going cold. Then his head
jerked up as an idea leaped to mind, and gave a triumphant grin from
ear to ear.

"So, Just find three other people I click with and just come up a
plan to meet them during initiationâ€¦ right?"

"Yeah. That's really all there is to it. Of course, you'll have to
plan around other people between you and your mates, but you're a
bright lad. And I think between four people, you can figure some kind
of strategy out."

"Who knows, maybe one of them might have a semblance that could help
that. Or even Aura sensing! That'd be so cool." Taiyang grew
increasingly excited at the idea now, the initial panic now giving
way to a manic glee.

Aura Sensing was indeed a rare skill. In fact, if Taiyang hadn't read
about it in textbook from Signal, he'd wouldn't even know the ability
didn't even exist at all! And if he could befriend someone who could



do it? Well, that would just make life easier, wouldn't it?

"There you go. But don't too cocky, it's brutal. When I went through,
we had to outrun a Goliath. None of us could agree on what to do,
we'd screamed and I froze and - I-it just wasn't pretty." Jin told
him, shuddering as the memory came back. Jin was rather reluctant to
speak of his team's earlier adventures. Taiyang suspected it was out
of embarrassment than anything else.

Despite the warning, Taiyang felt emboldened by the information.
Appreciative eyes fell on Jin, who moved to the kitchen with his
dirty dishes and mug. "Hurry up and eat, then get changed. I'm
walking you to the docks before I head off."

"You don't need to." Taiyang snapped out of his revery, sounding
polite even as he bit down the indignation of being walked to school
like he was seven, not the seventeen year old he was.

"I wasn't asking." Jin told him from the kitchen. "Move. Your airbus
leaves in an hour."

In a rush, Taiyang scoffed down his cold pancake stack, washing it
down with a tall glass of iced pineapple juice. After clearing things
away, he moved to shower, brush his teeth and change into his combat
uniform. A set brown cargo pants, a brown vest, a tanned shirt with
the right sleeve cut off, a grey spaulder and leather glove on his
right arm.

"Everything done?"

Jin came in from the kitchen. Wearing a plain pair of pants, shoes,
dark yellow shirt and a brown hooded vest over the top. Without
waiting for a reply, he hoisted Taiyang's rucksack filled with his
things over one shoulder and ushered his cousin out, locking the door
behind them.

"What happened to your team anyway?" Taiyang asked, trying to make
light conversation.

Jin remained curiously silent as they crossed the apartment lobby and
out onto Vale's streets. "I think Lily's all the way in Vacuo.
Nester's out god knows where, and Quinn went back to her home
village."

"That's kind of depressing, isn't it," Taiyang mumbled offhandedly,
feeling a little downcast at the answer. "All of you going your
separate ways, I mean?"

"It is," Jin admitted offhandedly as they strolled through a small
patch of park. "But not entirely unexpected. I think the only reason
we stayed together was Beacon. Soon as we graduated, we just drifted
away."

"God, I hope my team doesn't end up as depressing as that." Taiyang
said, suddenly in a foul mood.

"You'll be fine. JNQL was doomed from the start. None of us really
liked each other. And even when we started to get along, we barely
spent more time than we had to in the same room." Jin slung his spare
arm over Taiyang's shoulder and pulled him close. "You'll be fine.



Just remember what I told you. Find three people you get along with,
and come up with a plan. It'll work itself out."

"I'll keep it in mind." Taiyang promised, putting on his best
assuring grin in an attempt to lift his spirits again.

"Attaboy." Jin clapped him on the back, and handed over the
rucksack.

A gesture Taiyang at first questioned, but then looked around and
realized they'd already made it to the docks. A pair of air buses
hovered by the edge where stairs joined them to the bay, students
were already stowing their luggage and boarding.

"Be safe, alright?" Taiyang didn't protest as Jin pulled him into a
brief hug, clapped him on the back and then shoved him away
playfully. Taiyang shot him a halfhearted glare, but couldn't stop
smiling as he bid his older cousin farewell.

* * *

><p>Livid would severely understate Raven's mood right now. She'd
managed to find a seat out of the way, and no one was willing, or
perhaps knew enough not to approach her in such a black
mood.<p>

"Hiya." A gruff voice greeting, sounding positively cheerful and
sliding into the seat on her left.

Sparing a flickering glance upwards, Raven was met with the familiar
visage of her brother. Wearing his usual dress pants and shoes,
tailcoat grey shirt and a tattered dark red cape. That trademark
mischievous glint in those familiar crimson eyes. Her brother's
arrival did nothing to soothe her mood. Instead, her fingers clutched
tightly around the novel she'd been holding. Her red eyes fixed on
the same sentence and brows furrowed.

"Raven?" Qrow poked her shoulder with his knuckles, then continued to
poke her every few seconds until she replied. "Rae-Rae. I said
'Hi'."

"Can you count, Caw?" Raven smacking his hand away, making the
otherwise endearing childhood nickname sound like a venomous
threat.

"In discrete units." Qrow snarked back, supremely unconcerned as he
retrieve his scroll from his pocket, and starting up a game
application. Her last nerve snapped like a twig.

"_Four weeks_ brother. You said you'd be gone for one week, not _one
month!_" She glowered, holding up a finger, then held up four as if
to demonstrate how to count properly. "This is one. This is
four."

"Yeah." He muttered, not looking his sister in the eye. Raven
punctuated her next words with a sharp jab to his shoulder.

"What happened?" Folding her arms, Raven fixed him with a piercing
stare.



"Our supplier is fired, is what happened." Qrow replied, scowling
slightly and rubbing the impact. Raven raised a thin black eyebrow,
prompting him to elaborate. "I ordered some dust rounds through
Hawk's friends-"

"As one does."

"And," Qrow continued as if uninterrupted, his tone becoming more
petulant and aggravated as he went on. "Hawk wanted to go hunt some
Grimm, I tagged along. When I tried to use the scattershot, _Screech_
exploded in my hand!"

He lifted his right hand into view. From the tips of his fingers to
under his sleeve was covered in a white bandage. Raven took in
instantly and inspected it with appraising eyes, anger melting away
completely.

"So, yeah. Our supplier is _so_ fired."

"Spectacular. Now I have to assume half my dust blades are suspect.
Can you still fight?" She asked, manipulating his hand in different
ways, she felt the muscles tense as she forced it into a tight fist.
"You're lucky you didn't lose any fingers."

"Lucky I didn't lose my hand actually." Qrow corrected darkly,
glaring at the bandages with fury burning in his crimson eyes. "But
that's an improvement, two weeks ago I couldn't even make a
fist."

"Yes - that is a busted wing. With your sword gone, what are you
using now?" Raven asked, still not quite ready to let his injured
hand go.

Qrow yanked it away, and with much fidgeting in his seat withdrew the
large flat collapsed weapon from his holster. He smiled at his
handwork. Its silver side gleamed with the light and it finely honed
razors' edge shone brighter, red cord had been woven around the
handle and dark markings etched down the center of the flat.

"It's a different shape, and the details are new. Beautiful
craftsmanship. Etched it yourself I assume? Forms a broadsword, then
somehow the sword itself becomes a scythe blade, yes?" Raven's
appraising gaze turned from the weapon to her proud twin, she wore a
teasing smirk. "More efficient than your last design, if you no
longer require a separate staff."

"_That_ was a matter of resources." Qrow interjected bitterly, but
Raven paid no mind. She had a nagging feeling she'd seen this before,
then it hit her.

"Hold on a moment, this is _Corvus_." She commented, hefting the
weight. Qrow gave a tiny shrug.

"Yep." He said, popping the 'p'.

"The _Corvus_ - as in 'Father said don't build it' _Corvus_." Raven
said, fully extending the blade and testing the balance.

It was perfect. She expected nothing less. She also recognized design
elements of the spring mechanism. It seems a sneaky little bird had



taken a few ideas from her own long-sword.

"_Screech _exploded. I needed a back-up." Qrow dismissed casually,
slouching down in his chair again.

"And exactly how long have you had this _'back-up'_ burning a hole in
your pocket?" Raven inquired playfully, adopting a proper combat
stance and slowly mimicking some defensive moves. A bit bulkier than
she liked, but still a fine weapon all the same.

"There's no way you made this in a month. Not even _you_ are that
skilled, brother."

"I made the basic design about two years ago. Cause _Screech _is gone
now, Hawk had no choice but to let me complete and use it." Qrow's
tone made it sound like a great sacrifice on his part, but the cheeky
glint in his eyes and the victorious grin splitting his lips told a
different story.

"I'm sure father had to twist your arm. How does it - there we are."
Raven collapsed _Corvus_ back into its compact form, handing it back.
"Artless, inelegant and utterly brutal. It suits you
_completely_."

"Dear sister, if I didn't know better, I would saw you were trying to
insult me."

Raven and Qrow kept their expressions neutral before chuckling
together.

* * *

><p><strong>Next: Ready, Steady, STRQ<br>**

_**Author's notes:**_ This is a re-write of Stark White. I made the
last story without a clear plot in mind. Thankfully, that has been
rectified with this version.

As a post script, the April featured here is the same one as 'Shot In
the Dark'.

Please review and leave feedback. Any thing and everything is greatly
appreciated.

Aurora313
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><p><strong>Pitch Black<br>**

* * *

><p><strong>Ready, Steady, STRQ<br>**

That night in the ballroom, Taiyang sat cross legged on one of the



dark maroon sleeping bags the new first year students received for
the night. Their dorms would be assigned properly tomorrow. The
welcome ceremony was brief. Professor Ozpin had spoken a few words
before handing the microphone to Professor Petunia Diggs; the short,
pudgy-faced headmistress wearing a revolting amaranth pink
suit.

After Ozpin, who seemed to captivate everyone's attention with merely
a few words, Professor Diggs seemed wary and dull; speaking in a
honeyed simpering voice which nearly everyone chose to ignore; though
no one could completely ignore the undertone of condescension.
Instead, the first years continued to speak among themselves in
hushed tones; somehow without the Professor noticing - or maybe she
simply didn't care.

It wasn't until Ozpin took the microphone again to relay instructions
that everyone's voices fell silent, capturing their attention through
sheer presence alone.

Absently, Taiyang surveyed the room. His cousin's advice playing in
his mind on constant repeat since Jin dropped him off at the docks.
Ever since he'd gotten on the airbus, he'd be casually wondering
about the deck; chatting to the other students and trying to get a
vague sense of some of his future classmates. But while first
impressions did reveal much about a person, it rarely conveyed the
whole story.

Like a good story, everyone had layers of meaning; while Taiyang had
met a few people who easily seemed likable, it was hard to tell if
that affability was genuine or not. More often than not when he tried
to introduce himself, particularly to the Vale-born students, he was
cut off by gushing praise and admiration.

The title of 'Vale's Regional Champion' seemed to follow him
everywhere. A massive media rush, born from the unexpected turn of
events in the championships, resulted in his face dominating all the
Vale News Network channels for three months.

The previous Champion, Rodrick Quartz, had held the title five years
running; people begun to wonder if the only way he would be bested -
shifted from his unassailable position of glory - was age. This
tournament just gone was Rodrick's last eligible year to compete, and
what should have been a grandiose send off from the under 17s league,
was instead a breath-taking defeat at some unknown scrub.

Of course, Taiyang had no intention of reaching as far as he did.
When his friends at Patch jokingly set up a betting pool on when he'd
be eliminated, Taiyang put himself down for the first round.

But he wasn't eliminated.

Each opponent came forth, and each fell in some of the hardest
battles Taiyang had ever fought in his entire life. Until, before he
realised it, too caught up in the adrenaline and waves of emotion, he
was in the same ring as the Regional Champ himself. And only by a
mere two aura points, Taiyang had claimed the astonishing victory
against all expectations, including his own.

Amazingly, that one victory had blasted the door of opportunity
straight off its hinges where Taiyang's future was concerned. A



Professor from Beacon had been invited as a guest commentator; he
managed to wrangle Taiyang away from a whirlwind of photographers,
crazed reporters and other story-hunger tabloids to offer him a place
at Beacon Academy; the sole condition being Taiyang sat his final
exams at Signal Academy.

So now, here he was; spending his first night in Beacon's Ballroom
thanks to a victory he never had a hope of achieving, against an
opponent everyone thought there was a snowball's chance in hell of
defeating.

Bizarrely enough, Taiyang hadn't really processed the full
ramification of those events until just this afternoon; when he got
off the transport and found himself gaping wide-eyed at Beacon Tower,
marveling at the reality that this was where life had taken
him.

Running a hand through his blond locks, Taiyang forced himself back
to reality. Jin's voice and advice once again playing through his
mind.

Well, for better or worse, here I go. He declared nodding to himself.
He was not by nature a shy or socially awkward kid. He was likeable,
approachable, perfectly friendly and a decently attractive young man.
All of which made him popular in his class at Signal; he just wasn't
sure what topic would break the ice.

All the students seemed to have formed small three or four person
circles, privately conversing among themselves about random topics
Taiyang could only guess at; those who weren't already asleep that
is.

Still, the later he left his mingling, the worse chance he'd have of
finding anyone he'd feel comfortable teaming up with; Let alone,
formulate a plan about how best to proceed tomorrow.

Taiyang padded softly towards the tall windows, his back leaning
against the glass panes as violet-blue eyes scanned the room. In the
corner was a cluster of boys, one who looked to be the leader had
pale blue hair, similarly blue eyes and his nose turned up in a
snobbish way; as if speaking down to simpletons than friends or
comrades. Another group of three sat a distance away from them,
excitedly clamoring over their scrolls and laughing jovially at
something. This earned them half-asleep complaints from some of the
other students trying to sleep.

Over in the opposite side of the room, a dark raven-haired woman clad
in dark crimson pajama shorts and shirt hidden away under the
stairwell, carefully turned the page of a textbook; while the boy
beside her - dressed in two-toned grey pajamas and a shirt - jumped
to his feet and left for the hallways leading to the armory, saying
someone Taiyang couldn't quite make out.

His gaze then fell upon a pair of girls, one with ashen hair and the
other wore waist length black hair with crimson highlights. The ashen
haired girl's black eyes met his and she gave a bright grin, waving
him over. While the girl with silvery eyes seemed to blush and hide
under her sleeping bag.

_It's a start_. He thought, returning with a charming grin of his



own.

"Hello girls," Taiyang greeted brightly, still keeping a low tone to
keep from disturbing others sleeping. "How are we this fine
evening?"

"Antsy as all get-out. Yourself?" The ashen girl replied, still
grinning broadly.

Taiyang chuckled. "Yeah, it's a bit like that." He agreed, squatting
down. "My name's Taiyang Xiao Long. Tai to my friends."

"Hiya, I'm April, and this shy girl is my friend Summer." April
introduced them both, then she peered at him intently, as if suddenly
seeing something. "Wait - Vale's Regional Champ Taiyang?"

"_Rilli_!" Summer protested, poking her head out from her sleeping
bag.

"One and the same." He boasted only a little.

"I heard you were here, didn't expect to find someone soâ€¦" April
trailed off, searching for the words.

"Handsome?" Taiyang supplied hopefully.

"_Dopey_."

"Well - That's my ego in the tatters." He joked lightly. Summer
giggled despite herself.

"She doesn't mean it," She insisted quickly, giving April a side-ward
glance. Her shoulders bounced with a playful smile under Summer's
gaze. "April's a bit like that, don't mind her."

"So, you girls thought of whose teams you'd like to be on tomorrow?"
Taiyang asked, sounding as casual as possible. Both girls seemed
intrigued, Summer remained silent but politely smiling while April
raised a curious eyebrow.

In the dark of night, none of them noticed a black bird perched on
the window seal outside, peering in with unblinking red eyes.

* * *

><p>"And you're sure?" Raven asked in hushed tones, absently nudging
her fruit salad about the bowl. Her lips pursed tightly as she ran
through the information in her mind.<p>

A dark grey blanket of storm clouds covered the skies. In the dining
hall, one of the large varnish tables had been left vacant for the
new students to enjoy their breakfasts, while the rest of the filled
with seniors. Despite only being afforded only one space, Raven and
Qrow still managed to find a secluded section to themselves; with a
bowl of grain cereal and fruit salad respectively. But none could
hear them over the bustling students or the brewing storm crackling
outside.

"Yeah - He was pretty emphatic about it." Qrow affirmed, slicing up a
banana in his cereal then generously adding milk.



"That complicates things." Raven said contemplatively, taking a bite
out of a watermelon chunk. Her crimson eyes still narrowed in
thought.

Qrow already vacuumed half of his breakfast up before offering his
opinion. "Does it?" He asked vaguely between mouthfuls. "Push comes
to shove, we can always rely on our bag of tricks, but-"

"-_But_, I'd rather keep that ace for later." Raven cut him off
bluntly, giving a contemplatively look towards the storm clouds
outside. The foul weather would already prove a great disadvantage.
Her attention turned back to her sibling, scowling fiercely. "And
close your mouth while chewing. Its disgusting."

Qrow tossed up a hand halfheartedly, returning to his breakfast.
After swallowing his last bite of cereal, he held up two fingers "We
have two options, option A - find each other in the forest first and
pray to god for mercy."

Raven gave a rather unladylike snort. "Not bloody likely."

"Option B - we go out separately; find decent partners, _then_ find
each other in the forest and pray to god for mercy."

"Two equality detestable options." She dismissed with an absent wave
of the hand.

In truth, the siblings would have no real obstacles to finding each
other if they truly desired it. Certain perks were to available to
them. And if they were unfortunate enough to traipse across other
partners, convincing them to meet up with another pair would be easy.
The age old argument 'safety in numbers' would be enough to sway most
people. This storm, should it come, would simply offer even more
incentive to work together.

If not, then Raven would simply abandon the fool to their fate and
find her brother anyway.

"Either option, we've have to find a pair of decently powerful
people. That's something I'd rather not leave up to chance." Raven
said, bridging her fingers and staring down at her breakfast
bowl.

She shot a crimson glare towards her brother, who recoiled slightly
at the look. "And I question your ability to judge what is 'powerful'
and what isn't."

Qrow pointed a finger towards himself, putting on a look of offense.
"Me? You wound me, Rae-Rae. I think I can tell a decent fighter when
I see one?"

"I refer to strength, Caw. I don't mean the effect their skirt
lengths have on your attention span." Raven told him
blankly.

"Ouch." Qrow dropped the charade with a short laugh. "In my defense,
that Vacuo girl was brilliant."

"Yes, she _brilliantly_ sent you flying straight into Peridot



River."

He frowned. "Is today international 'beat down my brother's ego' day,
and no one told me?"

"It _is_ Tuesday, and someone has to stop you from falling too in
love with yourself." Raven sighed wearily, pushing her bowl towards
him. "Want this? I'm not very hungry."

"Eat it." Qrow ordered, all levity vanishing as he slid it back. When
Raven shot him a challenging look, he repeated himself with a fierce
look in his own scarlet eyes, now shining just a touch brighter. "Eat
it. Or I'll sit on your chest and force it down."

Whether it was not wanting to waste the energy in a useless argument,
or the looming threat of their grueling challenge today, Raven took
her breakfast back and indeed forced it down; even as her stomach
churned at the thought of trying to finish. The skeptical look from
her brother did not go unnoticed. From the corner of her eye, she
could see him studying her profile.

"You're pale." He noted seriously.

"I'm fine," She lied, her tone taking a belligerent turn as she rose
to her feet. "Your hand?"

"Fine, and don't change the subject." Qrow flexed his bandaged
fingers, but still continued to watch her skeptically. Of course
Raven being Raven, dismissed his concern with a roll of the eyes;
even as her subtly off-balance steps sent alarm bells screaming in
his brain.

"We need to prepare, lets go."

* * *

><p>Summer had one hand focused on keeping her hood on and the other
keeping the front of her cloak firmly shut. But the razor winds cut
through it with ease.<p>

The dreaded clouds threatened torrential rains and roaring thunder.
At Beacon Cliff, the row of square silver launch pads baring Beacon's
crest stood occupied by the first year initiates. Their hair and
clothes whipping sharply in the fierce winds. It looked like a
dramatic pose out of some graphic novel or comic, the brave heroes
lining up to fight some insurmountable foe.

Summer would have laughed if not for the seriousness of it all. In
front of them, Professor Ozpin stood cane in one hand, a folded
umbrella in the other. To his side, Professor Glynda Goodwitch stared
intently down at her scroll pad, pushing her glasses up the bridge of
her nose.

Summer glanced to her left, Taiyang was standing with a stern look on
his face and rubbing his hands together, but gave her a warm cheerful
smile.

To her right was April, who unzipped the high collar of her jacket to
pull up the inbuilt hood. She withdrew her two pistols, checking the
cartigues. Dust lines, blue and green, lit up all over the jacket,



like electronic circuits.

Peering down the rest of the row, Summer could see a few familiar
faces. The red eyed siblings, the brother ran his hand through his
matted bangs and slicked them back with an eager grin verging on
cocky. Next to time, the sister had her hands folded over the hilt of
her weapon, looking stone faced. Practically a statue against the
threat of harsh weather.

"I'm sure many of you have heard rumors about the assignment of
teams. We will settle that matter now. Each of you will be given
Teammates today." Professor Goodwitch said curtly, and Summer shared
a knowing look with April. Taiyang was right after all.

"You will be paired up with a partner who will remain at your side
for the next four years at this academy." Ozpin continued.

Summer's heart sank even lower with worry and anxiety, and she
whimpered quietly. Out of the corner of her eye she saw April give
her an empathetic smile, but it didn't cheer her up as much as she
would have liked.

"With this in mind, the first person whom you make eye contact with
shall be that partner. So it is in your best interest to choose
someone with whom you can work well."

How exactly that worked, Summer would never understand. She only knew
two other person at this academy, and barely spoke to anyone
else.

"Your objective is simple. Once you have your partners, you will make
your way to the northern end of the forest where you fill find relics
in a temple. You are to select one per pair and return here, where
you will graded appropriately."

Summer whined, fingers clutched around her cloak so tightly her
fingers were going numb. She had to remind herself to relax, despite
the frigid cold.

"I advise extra caution during your initiation," Ozpin began again.
"Our instructors will not intervene, and I have no doubt this storm
has relied the creatures of this forest. Do not hesitate to destroy
everything in your path, or you will die."

Summer didn't take any comfort from his words. Granted, she doubted
she was supposed to.

"Any questions?" Ozpin prompted and waited only a few seconds before
giving a semi-cheerful, "Good. Prepare your landing
strategies."

Down the entire line, the students took various stances. Preparing
themselves for being launched at near breakneck speeds. Summer
reached behind her back and pulled out Argent Briar, a slightly thick
light grey contraption. With a click of a switch, the barrel, stock
and scope extended into a rifle.

"Have fun." The red eyed brother shot his sister a grin. She shot one
back.



"Don't die." And they were both catapulted into the sky. April
catapulted next.

"Heya Summer. See ya on the other side." Taiyang gave her another
reassuring smile before adopting his stance and shooting into the
sky.

Summer swallowed, and briefly met eyes with Ozpin. She couldn't tell
what he was thinking, but that was quickly put aside as the spring
catapult shot her into the sky along with the rest.

* * *

><p><strong>Next: <em>STRQ Developments<em>**

_**Author's notes:**_ Nothing to add, right now.

As a post script, the April featured here is the same one as 'Shot In
the Dark'.

Please review and leave feedback. Any thing and everything is greatly
appreciated.

Aurora313

End
file.


